Dr. Lance Martin

2156 Merokee Drive Merrick, NY 11566

August 31, 2000

Linda Laurson Tuscano, Publisher  - Merrick Life

Dear Linda Tuscano.

  I had been, until recently, an avid supporter of Merrick Life.  Captain Larry Worters introduced you and you made an impressionable and educational presentation at Merrick REAP a few years ago. For fifteen years I was Vice President and Program Director of Merrick Reap and I personally had two disappointing experiences with Merrick Life.  On two occasions I took two announcements of Merrick REAP public performances to Paul Laursen, editor, which he ignored or forgot and failed to print.  Sid Hollander, REAP president also delivered an announcement of a senior citizen presentation to your editor.  This was ignored or forgotten.

I had a major public program at the Merrick Library in which I presented the Cradle of Aviation’s Planning Director, Tom Gwynn, and a few of the remaining great aviation pioneers including Nat Quinn whose license was signed by Orville Wright, Paul Rizzo aviation great who was still flying at age 94, correctedMaccalizi, Republic Test Pilot,  Col. Chris Robins of WW2 fame, Sig Ulrich, WW2 Naval pilot and Commander, Col. Harold Wortz, and other aviation greats that the public was able to see together for the first time.  Now, of the aviation pioneers at that program, only three are alive.  

The Merrick Life coverage was a fiasco.  Your covering reporter, a supposed experienced pilot and photographer came with no film or had a non-workable camera.  He incorrectly got the names of the participants and misquoted the introductions which Merrick Life published. Subsequently I personally supplied photographs and corrections to Merrick life.  

Yesterday at the public presentation of “Magic Under The Stars, there was another disturbing example of Merrick Life’s bumbling coverage of the occasion.   Paul Laursen, editor and irritating photographer persistently came to take pictures in front of the audience, blocking their view. He took numerous photos of the Chamber of Commerce president, who delayed the start of the 7:30pm schedule by arriving late.  As the first act went on, editor and photographer Laursen, with an innocuous insipid smile interfered with the show by running in front of the audience and taking pictures. The performer finally said, with forced humor and a smile, “Didn’t you hear of a telephoto lens?”   Happily that was the last interference we saw of Paul Laursen, Merrick Life editor and photograher

Sadly, unless Merrick Life is more cognizant and responsive to some of the senior citizens and the rest of the public, it is time for its extinction. 

Lance Martin

